
ASHLAND CITY COUNCIL 

PLANNING MEETING 

MARCH 04, 2019 

 

 The Ashland City Council met for a Planning Meeting on March 04, 2019 at 5:30 P.M. in the Ashland 

City Hall Auditorium with Mayor Larry J. Fetner presiding. Council Members present were Billy J. Smith, 

Bobbie J. Steed, Kim M. Cain, Annette F. Gaither, and Tommy Cantrell. Also present were City 

Clerk/Administrator Chelsey Wynn, Assistant City Clerk/ Court Clerk Robin Catrett, City Attorney John Kelley 

Johnson, Maintenance Supervisor Lester Robinson, Police Chief Joseph Stanford, K9 Officer Adam Otwell, 

Assistant Fire Chief Joshua Nelson (17:45), Training Officer James Lee (17:54) Mr. Quamain Simmons 

(17:54), and Justin McCullers with the Clay Times Journal.  

 

 Items discussed included a petition of annexation by Mr. Quamain Simmons, Mrs. Erica Simmons, Mr. 

James Fullbright, and Mrs. Nelli Fullbright, draft beer resolution, vandalism to the Ashland City Park restroom, 

bids for a 2019 Chevrolet Silverado for Ashland Police Department, and regular meeting agenda additions.  

 

 Attorney John Kelley Johnson explained a claim of interest in the property located next door to Ashland 

City Hall recently donated to the City of Ashland by Mr. Fincher through the Mary Lou Lucas estate. Attorney 

Johnson explained Mr. Larry Weems has been paying ad valorem tax on a block building located on the 

property. Attorney Johnson advised Mr. Weems will settle his claim of interest by a payment of $1500.00 from 

the City. 

 

 There was no business discussed at this meeting.  
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